
Grand Junction, Colorado 

August 26, 1957 

MINUTFIS OF METING OF BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE POLICEMEN'S. 
PENSION FUND OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 

Meeting was held in the office of City Manager Cheever at 2 o'cloclf 
F. M. on August 26, 1957. Mr. Cheever, Chairman; Helen Tomlinson, Board 
Member, and Carl Davis, recently appointed representative on the Board 
from the Police Department were present. Fred E. Hagie, City Treasurer 
was absent. Helen Tomlinson was appointed as Secretary to the Board. 

The application of Henry M. Patterson, formerly a Captain in the 
Police Department, for retirement under the Police Pension Fund law was 
read. Mr. Patterson resigned from the Police Department effective August 
1st, 1957, after having been employed in such department for a period of 
22 years. Mr. Patterson has reached the age of 59 years. 	Under a new 
law passed by the 1957 Legislature, a member of a Police Department is eligible for 
retirement when he has reached the age of 55 years and has been employed 
for 20 years. 

It was moved by Mr. Cheever and seconded by Mr. Davis that Henry 
M. Patterson be placed on Police Pension, effective August 1st, at a salary 
of $205.20 per month, which it oneQhalf of the average salary received by 
him during the past twelve months. 

Secretary 
Police Pension Board 
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